

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074

e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Monday 9th October 2023

Dear Parents/Carers

Hope you are all well, we would like to thank you for your donations to Stretford Food Bank. We were overwhelmed with the significant amount received and we know this will be really appreciated by everyone connected to the foodbank. Later this week, the donations will be delivered by our School Council.

As October is dedicated to our Lady and the Holy Rosary, the children will be learning how to pray the rosary with the Prayer Leaders. Children are invited to bring in their rosary beads from home if they wish. Please see below for our October Collective Worship.

Halloween

Our annual Halloween Disco is on Friday 20th October. EYFS/KS1 (up to Year 2) Disco/Mini Film begins at 4:15pm - 5:15pm. KS2 (Year 3 – Year 6) Disco begins at 5:30pm – 6:45pm.

Unfortunately, we will not allow EYFS/KS1 children into the KS2 Disco due to limited space. We understand that families have children in both key stages but have to follow health and safety procedures.

Tickets are on sale at the Office. Family Tickets | (more than one child) are priced at £5 and individual tickets are priced at £3. Please pay with cash. This will include a drink and a hotdog (vegetarian hot dog option available). Please speak to the office if your child/ren have allergies.

Both Disco's will be staffed, parents are not permitted to stay. Halloween Costumes are optional. Any parents/carers wishing to donate unwanted Halloween Costumes can leave at the Office Area.

Parents Evening

Next week, on Thursday 19th October between 4pm – 7pm, we will hold our Parents Evening. The evening will be held in the school hall for children in classes from Year

Healthy School



1- Year 6. Parents/Carers are encouraged to visit your child's classroom first and then make your way to the school hall.

For your information, in attendance will be the school SENDCO, the school nurse and Trafford Teams Together.

EYFS/Nursery Parents Evening will be held in the classroom. Please see their weekly newsletter for more information regarding this.

Reminders

This Friday 13th October at 7:30pm Mr Smith is holding a Quiz Night raising much needed funds for the Year5/6 Football Team Trip to Ireland. Please come along and support the school. Tickets are priced at £2.50 and can be purchased from our school office.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Atherton and Mr Smith

October 2023

The month of October is dedicated to the Holy Rosary with the celebration of the feast of Our Lady of the Rosary on October 7th. As an important feast in the Church calendar, it's a great opportunity for schools to pray the Rosary. We'd like to support and encourage families to pray the Rosary together too, and therefore, we have made available a simple Rosary resource which can be accessed through the Collective Worship Parent Portal. https://www.tentenresources.co.uk/parent-portal/

As usual, this newsletter shares a glimpse of some of the prayer and liturgy resources that children will experience at school during this month. We hope this resource will be a useful addition to your family prayer time.

October Assemblies in brief

Here's a look ahead to the Assemblies for the month of October including links to where you can read the Gospels, and some prompt questions that you might like to explore further with your child/ren.

Say and Do

w/c 2nd October

Through a modern-day parable about two brothers whose words do not match their actions, children will learn that what we do is more important than what we say we will do. Children will have the opportunity to reflect on their own words and actions mirroring those of Jesus.

Matthew 21:28-32

- The message of the parable is that what we actually do is more important than
 what we say we will do. We could say 'Yes' with good intentions but we need to
 follow through with the action. This might be easy to illustrate at home by asking
 – 'Is it better to say you'll tidy your room and not do it or make a fuss and then do
 it in the end?'
- You might want to explore the idea that 'actions speaking louder than words', and think of ways as a family you can choose to say 'Yes' to God.

Reject or Respect

w/c 10th October

In this week's Gospel, Jesus tells the parable of the tenant workers in the vineyard being rejected. Children will understand that we are called to respect Jesus, not reject Him and will think about ways they can do this.

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Matthew+21%3A33-43&version=NRSVACE

 In the parable, the landowner kept sending his trusted servants out to the vineyards even though they kept being rejected by the workers. You might like to explain that just like the landowner, God continually reaches out to us – even when we make mistakes. You might want to talk to your children about the language and actions of respect and the importance of respecting everyone – just as Jesus showed us.

I Accept

w/c 16th October

In Sunday's Gospel, Jesus tells us about Heaven using a parable about invited guests who choose not to accept the invitation. Through a short animation, 'The Invitation', about a new girl in school who throws a party to get to know her classmates, children are invited to recognise ways they can accept God's invitation to them.

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Matthew+22%3A1-10&version=NRSVACE

- In the assembly, children are asked to respond with a 'Yes' or 'No' to various invitations, some of which might sound either challenging or appealing. Explain that God invites us all to a special banquet each week – the celebration of Mass and He wants us to accept wholeheartedly.
- You might like to talk about the invitation to Sunday Mass. This might be a good opportunity to discuss your child/ren's experience of Mass. Why do we go? Why do we not go? How can we make the experience of Mass accessible/ easier?
 e.g. talk about the readings before Mass, attend a Mass that has an opportunity for Children's Liturgy, use child-friendly prayer books etc.

Giving Everything

w/c 23rd October

In this week's Gospel we hear how Jesus responds to the Pharisees and leaders who were trying to catch Him out. Children will reflect on what is important to them and understand the importance of giving everything of themselves to God.

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Matthew+22%3A15-21&version=NRSVACE

- The Gospel reminds us that God gives us everything we have the world we
 live in, the love of our families, our gifts and talents. Jesus challenges us to show
 thankfulness by praising God and offering our gifts to the Lord.
- You might want to talk to your children about practical ways they can give back to God e.g. helping others, spending time with God in prayer.

The Greatest Commandment

w/c 30th October

The Gospel this week shows that God wants us to experience love, both in the giving and receiving of it. This assembly helps children to recognise love through actions and helps them to think of ways that they can be loving too.

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Matthew+22%3A34+%E2%80%93+40&version=NRSVACE

- This may be one of the more familiar Scripture verses for your child/ren, with
 Jesus reaffirming that the most important commandment is to love God but
 taking the rule a step further to highlight the importance of loving and caring for
 each other. This is a good opportunity to discuss practical ways of showing love
 and care within your family and beyond.
- You might want to explore the question 'Who is our neighbour? and 'How can we show love for neighbours near and far?'

Prayer

"Love one another... just as I have loved you."

(John 15:12)

The daily classroom prayers for the week beginning 16th October reminds us of Jesus' invitation to live a loving life. We can say 'Yes' to His invitation through our actions. Children will be encouraged to look for opportunities to accept that invitation by helping others, talking kindly, making time for prayer, offering friendship and forgiveness, and doing their best in all they do. All these actions follow Jesus' call to love one another – just as He loves us.

Perhaps you'd like to think about opportunities to say 'Yes' to Jesus in family prayer time and say this prayer together, remembering that each time we accept Jesus' invitation, we come closer to God.

Dear Jesus,
Thank you for loving me.
Thank you for guiding me.
Thank you for inviting me to be your friend.
Every day help me to accept your invitation and say, "Yes Jesus!"
Amen